Wildfire Issues

The Santa Fe Wildfire Cooperators will begin their organizational and planning meetings for the upcoming season in February. Agenda topics include prevention education, participation in the NFPA Firewise Community Pilot Program, USFS resources staged in Santa Fe County for fire response, training and cooperation with our personnel and 2001 fire season pre-planning. For additional information, call Assistant Chief Blackwell at 992-3076.

We are still working on the Urban-Wildland Ordinance for Santa Fe County. Once we notify the over 7,200 residents & property owners in the proposed interface districts, final public hearings will be scheduled most probably in late February or early March. Your support and attendance at these hearings will be greatly appreciated. Please call 992-3076 for information regarding the dates and times of these hearings.

The final draft of the Santa Fe County Urban-Wildland Interface Plan has been completed. We hope to go to print in early February. Copies of the report will be available from both our office and the New Mexico Division of Forestry.

Prevention Related Legislative Session Items
There are several proposed bills we hope to support this session of the Legislature. A bill recommending changes in Arson definitions and punishment has been submitted as well as legislation to return local decision making for fireworks restrictions and the transfer of the State Fire Marshals’ Office away from the Public Regulations Commission.

Lack of Resources Leads to Cutbacks in Services

And Reorganization of Fire Prevention Division 

Due to the combination of growing responsibilities, budget reductions in overtime compensation and a fourth year of zero staff growth for the Fire prevention Division, several significant changes will be occurring over the next few months:

Fire Investigations: New criteria for when County Fire Cause Investigators shall respond to conduct Fire Cause investigations and what level of investigation will be conducted will be established and disseminated soon. Some of these criteria will include nature of the fire, level of suspicion for arson and amount of damage. Several types of reports shall then follow, from basic, preliminary to complete.

Inspections: Occupancies are now in the process of being identified and classified into the following categories: High, Medium and Low Hazard. These will be entered into a database for tracking. High hazard occupancies will be inspected at least once yearly, Medium hazard occupancies once every two years and low hazard every three years.

Self inspection forms will be developed for low hazard occupancies as well as for sprinkler and alarm  installations to assist with documentation and review.


Volunteer Coordinators & Assistants:

Due to the above situation, the Prevention Division is looking for interested volunteers to assist and coordinate some of our programs. Those interested in public education, plan review, inspections, fire cause investigations, records management, data entry and other needed program assistance should contact the Prevention Division for application and assignment details. Although we cannot provide financial compensation, the Prevention Division will provide the qualified accepted individuals with uniforms, training and necessary equipment to successfully conduct their duties. Your assistance will be greatly appreciated!

Fire Hydrant Testing/Marking Program

The fire hydrant testing, marking and location (mapping) project is under way.  Equipment, guidelines and data collection forms have been issued to the regional staff and fire prevention personnel.  Extra "kits" are available for checkout through the fire prevention division for district personnel use in assisting with the program and/or for related fire hydrant testing.  The initial round of static pressure testing, mapping and the GPS locating of all water-based fire protection supply sites (hydrants and draft sites) is approximately 60% complete on an overall county wide bases.  In the spring of 2001 a second round of "full blown" testing will commence countywide.  By the end of the calendar year we will have tested, marked (color-coded and numbered), GPS'ed and mapped every pressurized fire hydrant and dedicated draft site within our fire districts.  If anyone is interested in assisting in this project, please contact Captain Steve Vogel in the Fire Prevention Division at 992-3077.  
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